DRAFT                         




  BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES
   Wednesday, April 24, 2013
       Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Richard Malagrifa, Vice Chair, David Van Dam, Selectmen Barry Greenfield, Glenn Kessler, Jill G. Sullivan, and Town Administrator, Thomas Younger. 
Resident Comment:
A resident and an abutter commented on the flooding issue on Sergeant Road which was originally brought up at an April 3, 2013, Selectmen’s meeting by resident Joe Ford.  Resident and abutter spoke and commented he was not interested in giving an easement to his neighbor Joe Ford.  Resident believes the flooding was not an issue prior to Mr. Ford’s renovations to his property. Resident is not sure if the Town is the responsible party for the flooding. 
Public Hearing: 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to open public hearing on a request for an application for a Beer & Wine  License request from Sea Glass Wine and Beer, LLC, 130 Humphrey Street,  Swampscott, Mass for a Common Victuallers License under the provisions of Chapter 138, Section 15 of the General Laws as amended to sell Beer and Wine  beverages on the premises described as Unit 2, Approx 668 Sq, one entrance, one exit in a B-1 District, located at 130 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass pending CORI and all payments to the Town being paid, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
Attorney Phillip Mann represented the above request. 

Selectman Greenfield commented that this new business is great for the economy. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to close public hearing, seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve the above request for a Section 15, Beer and Wine license for Sea Glass Wine and Beer located at 130 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass, seconded by Selectman Kessler. 
Open Discussion:
Discussion on proposed increase in DPW Fees. 

Thomas Younger, Town Administrator spoke on the overtime on weekends that is causing the loss of revenue due to overtime pay. 
Selectman Kessler asked if there was any documentation on the loss of fees.

DPW Fees have not been increased in nine years according to DPW Director, Gino Cresta.

Thomas Younger, Town Administrator spoke on the parking of boats at the Fish House and questioned whether the Town should be in the business of boat storage.

Selectman Kessler spoke on the parking of boats at Fisherman’s Beach and what an eyesore it has become and it takes up to many parking spots and the Town should get rid 
of it. 
Selectman Malagrifa suggested it be brought up at the next meeting. 

Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a request from Marian Court College for a one day liquor license for a fundraiser to be held on May 3, 2013, seconded by Selectman Greenfield.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a request from the YMCA of the North Shore to hold their 33rd Annual Firecracker 4-mile road race to be held on July 4, 2013, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan for approval of meeting minutes from March 6, 2013, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
The Board voted 4-1 in favor on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to increase the DPW fees from $850.00 for Saturday Burials to $1,000.00 and $850.00 for Holiday Burials to $1,000.00 effective May 1, 2013, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. Selectman Kessler opposed the motion.  (See open discussion above) 
The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve an increase in the following DPW fees: $25.00FT for Boat storage private & commercial, $75.00 for leaf permit, $2.50 Sq. Ft for Fish House Lockers, all fee increases effective on May 1, 2013, seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 

New & Old Business: 

Selectman Kessler asked about the fee increase for the fields and if that money goes into maintenance of the fields.  Thomas Younger, Town Administrator replied that no monies have gone in to recreation funds.  
Town Administrator’s Report:
 Thomas Younger, Town Administrator updated the Board on the following:
· Board vacancies-Asked for volunteers to apply for vacant positions on Boards & Committees. 

· Re-appointments to Boards & Committee‘s will take place in May. 

· Library Trustee opening.

· Hadley School project update. 

· Letter of recognition of Detective Jim Shultz of the Swampscott Police Department.  

· Letter of recognition of the Health Department, Lianne Belkas and the Dog Officer. 
· Shopping Cart Monitoring
· ERU Project- will be up at the end of May

· NEMLEC program –Swampscott should be part of the program
· Cyber Crime was spoken of-becoming bigger. 

· Hawthorne Brook is completed and under budget.

· Joint meeting with the City of Lynn- Save the Bay. 

· Temple project and site plan review. 

Selectmen’s Time: 

Selectman Kessler requested recycling bins for the fields in Town. Selectman Kessler asked when the crosswalk signs would be back in Town. Selectman Kessler thanked Selectman Malagrifa for his service on the Board and to the Town and commented to fly safe.  Selectman Kessler thanked and recognized Selectman Van Dam on his contributions such as the new Senior Center bus, War Memorial Fund, Whole Foods Office Hours, Hawthorne Brook Dredging  Project, Chapter 70 Funding, working with Essex County Sheriff’s Department on getting volunteer’s with no cost to the Town. Selectmen Kessler commented he will now be doing office hours at the Whole Foods location. 
Selectman Greenfield spoke on a proposal for Beach trash called the Cash & Carry out program.  Selectman Sullivan suggested to have it put on a future agenda and believes the program could work.  Selectman Greenfield invited everyone to visit Phillips Beach and see what mother nature has done to that area including the sand. Selectman Greenfield commented on how nice Eisman’s Beach looks. Selectman Greenfield spoke to Selectman Greenfield and Selectman Malagrifa and thanked them both for their time and effort that have put in to the Community. Selectman Greenfield commented he is lucky to be living in the same Town as both of them. 
Selectman Sullivan wished Selectman Van Dam good luck on his continuing education. Selectman Sullivan commented there will be big shoes to fill at the Senior Center when Selectman Van Dam is no longer their liaison. Selectman Sullivan commented that Selectman Van Dam is caring and sensitive to the seniors. Selectman Sullivan spoke on Selectman Van Dam’s passion and love for the Town. Selectman Sullivan commented that Selectman Malagrifa has some great ideas, bubbly personality and always follows through with items, great sense of humor and Selectman Sullivan will miss those qualities. 
Selectman Van Dam spoke on the MBTA Bridge near Danvers Road and spoke of the possibility of getting the bridge illuminated underneath and will continue to hold the torch on this project as a private citizen. Selectman Van Dam mentioned he is attending graduate school. Selectman Van Dam recognized the Board members, his wife and Daughter as this would be his last official meeting as a member of the Board of Selectmen.  Selectman Van Dam thanked the resident who voted him into office.  Selectman Van Dam believes that everyone is here to do the best for the Town.  Selectman Van Dam recognized the Police, Fire, DPW and the Town’s employees. Selectman van Dam thanked Whole Foods Market for allowing him to use their location for his meetings. 

Selectman Malagrifa spoke of the upcoming Town golf tournament. Selectman Malagrifa encouraged all Town Meeting members to read their warrants. Selectman Malagrifa recognized and thanked Board members and the community for their support. Selectman Malagrifa recognized Marnie and Brook. Selectman Malagrifa spoke on three important items that he has learned from being a Selectmen for the Town of Swampscott. Integrity-follow through on promises, Compromise and form relationships with people that don’t always agree with you the will end up getting something accomplished. 
Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to adjourn meeting at 9:15P M., seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 
True Attest: Maureen Shultz, Administrative Assistant 

